
Sincerely, 

U.S. Department of Justice 

Office of Legal Policy 

Office of Information and Privacy 

Washington, D.C. 20530 

Mr. Harold Weisberg 
7627 Old Receiver Road 
rederick, MD 21701 

Dear Mr. Weisberg: 

This is in response to your letter of March 13, 1984, 
concerning "dubs of the recordings of the Dallas Police 
Department" allegedly maintained by the Dallas Field Office of 
the Federal Bureau of Investigation. 

Bureau Personnel have advised me that they have informed you 
on several occasions that they never obtained duplicates of those 
tapes. Moreover, the adequacy of the Bureau's search for Kennedy 
Assassination records was one of the subjects of your omnibus 
appeal of denials of Kennedy Assassination documents maintained 
by the Dallas and New Orleans Field Offices. This Office has 
taken its final action on that appeal and the case is now in 
litigation. Accordingly, this matter is administratively closed. 

Richard L. Huff, C -Director 
Office of Information and Privacy 

RLH:PLH 


